
 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher Reports: 

 
Yesterday, I had the pleasure of spending the day with our Year 6s on the middle day of their residential. 
They were simply having the most wonderful time: raft building, problem solving and climbing among 
other activities. And, most importantly, just spending quality time with good friends. 
 
There will certainly be some seriously jaded children arriving back later today! They will also be 
returning with memories to last a lifetime. I must thank Miss Vaughan, Mr Mack, Mr Wynne, Mrs 
Woolven and Miss Farrow for accompanying our intrepid explorers (and sacrificing two nights decent 
sleep). A kinder and more professional group of adults you will not find. 
 
At the beginning of this week, I joined a Carnival Committee meeting where we planned the return of 
the Woodingdean Carnival to RKPS on Saturday 5th July. The Carnival is an important community event-
steeped in history-so it is an honour to host it again. It promises to be another fantastic day which this 
year will also include a brilliant outdoor soft play area for the children to enjoy. I would like to thank 
Ella, Anik and the rest of the Carnival Committee for all their hard work in making this special event 
happen. 
 
A rather smaller community event is happening next week on Friday 11th April. It is our PTFA Grounds 
Day  when we will be refreshing the outdoor area outside our Year 1 and 2 classrooms. It's from 10am-
3pm but it would be great if you can drop in just for a short time: it would be lovely to see you there. 
 
Wishing everyone in the Woodingdean community a wonderful Easter holiday. We look forward to 
welcoming our children back to school again on Wednesday 23rd  April as the Tuesday is an INSET day. 
 
Have a wonderful, sunny, weekend 
  
 
 
 

Headteacher 
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Ilya is absolutely amazing! He has a special talent for writing beautiful extended sentences that 
are wonderfully creative. He is also learning to use grammar such as commas, and it’s incredible 
to see how quickly he’s picking it up. But that’s not all! Ilya knows so many fascinating facts, 
like what a carnivore is, and he loves to share them! His brain is full of exciting knowledge! Ilya 
truly shines with his bright smile and positive attitude. He faces every challenge with resilience. 
Ilya’s growth is inspiring, and everyone who knows him is bursting with pride. You are a star in 
every way Ilya!  

Kind-hearted Klara, with a smile that brightens the whole room, always puts her best effort into 
everything she does. She works incredibly hard each day, demonstrating dedication and a 
readiness to learn. Not only is she a brilliant learner, but she is also a wonderful friend, she goes 
out of her way to make others feel connected and counted.   
Klara, you are fabulous!  
 

I have been extremely impressed by Rocky’s resilience this week. Sometimes the learning can 
feel challenging to overcome. However, no matter how difficult Rocky has found his writing he 
refuses to give up! This steely determination has led to massive leaps in his writing. On top of 
this Rocky is such a kind and thoughtful friend. He is making a huge effort playing calmly during 
lunch and being respectful to others. Well done Rocky!  

Fearless Freddie – you embody what it is to be resilient, and you are an inspiration to us all! 
You are embracing being out of your ‘comfort zone’ by rising to challenges set with your 
learning and trying new things when you are not sure of the outcome. Be proud of yourself and 
keep riding on that rollercoaster of resilience with your beaming smile and fabulous 
energy.  Well done, you super-duper superstar!  

Well done, Rosa! She is a superstar in our classroom! Her kindness and helpfulness make 
everyone’s day better. It’s so great to see her always eager to learn new things and willing to 
give everything a go before asking for help. She really shines when she uses her polishing pen, 
and she always encourages her friends to make good choices too. She has a funny and sweet 
personality, always giving compliments to others when they need a bit of care. We all 
appreciate how lovely she is! Keep up the amazing work, Rosa. We’re so proud of her!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Mentions 

YR1 

YRR 

YR2 



What an honour and joy it has been to witness the positivity and resilience shown by this 
wonderful young girl! She bounces into school with a smile that shines brighter than the sun 
and her recent work in both Maths and English has left Mr wynne in awe! The sky really is the 
limit for this pocket rocket!   

What a fantastic term Curtis has had! He has been working so hard on his writing and has been 
producing some fabulous pieces of writing with rich vocabulary and super imagery. His 
tremendous effort is evident in every piece of work he produces as well as the fantastic comic 
strips he has been writing in his spare time. Keep it up Curtis! Miss Walsh is very proud, and you 
should be too!  

Evan is receiving this Special Mention for the meticulous pride and attention that he gives all his 
work. The vocabulary and ideas that he uses in his writing show how much effort hew puts into 
his learning and his presentation is always superb. Evan is wonderfully artistic and he always uses 
his creativity to add his own special unique stamp to all his work. Keep it up Evan.   
 

 

Ruby-Jo is a star in the making! There is no challenge to tough or tricky for her; this resilience and 
perseverance in her work is the reason she has continued to grow and develop her skills. Outside 
of class, she is also the kindest and most gentle friend which is something she should be incredibly 
proud of- you are amazing Ruby-Jo.   

Cooper the presentation super star! Cooper has worked super hard with his presentation and 
handwriting recently and is always keen to share all his hard work. His resilience and 
determination with his cursive writing is apparent in each and every piece of work he produces. 
It is lovely to see how proud Cooper is of his hard work. Keep it up, super Cooper!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YR2 

YR3 

YR4 

Ariah is an all round super star. She’s kind, hard working and an amazing role model for the rest of 

the class. If you need something doing or if someone needs help Ariah is your girl. This week Ariah 

has also conquered area in maths. Keep up the hard work!   

YR5 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Y1 Obama  Lily  
Amber  

Excellent English work on Rapunzel and the Witch.  
Lorry loads of super home learning!  

Y1 Kahlo  Cara  Working very hard on her learning!  

Y1 Obama  Darcey  Super home learning on her maths.  

Y2 Attenborough  Teddy  
Aiden  

A fantastic letter of advice!  
Excellent number bonds learning in maths.  

Y2 Parks  Cooper  
  

An excellent illustration based on the book  
‘Leaf’.  

Y3 Gandhi  Harper  
Harli  

Superb maths work  
For supporting in choir club  

Y4 Mandela  Liam  
 
Curtis  
Daniel  

First-class real-life maths: working out how long it would 
take to download a computer game!  
A fantastic comprehension on the Mousehole Cat.  
Amazing maths work!  

Y6 Yousafzai  Jacob  For doing a great autism presentation to Y5.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Stars of the Week 

 Breakfast Club -   KS1 – Ronnie in Rashford for always being helpful, kind and friendly. 
                               KS2 – Jack in Pankhurst and Oscar in Gandhi for always being helpful and polite. 

 
After School Club – KS1 – Arlo in Thunberg for always enjoying After School Club and settling in well. 

                                   KS2 – Mia in Thunberg for always being a positive role model, kind caring to others. 

 Play Stars of the Week 

 
Kedar from Obama for always being polite and respectful. 
Illya from Thunberg for sharing and taking turns in the dining room. 
Liam from Mandela for showing kindness and compassion when he rescued a 
snail from the playground and carefully placed it on the field. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

⭐️⭐️ Quiz postponed. New date 10th May 2025 
🥳 We had so much fun last time we want to do it all again! 

🌟 Join us for RKPS PTFA quiz night 2025 

🏫Rudyard Kipling Primary School 

⏰ Saturday 10th May 2025.  Doors Open 7pm 

🖊️ Quiz Start 7.30pm                       
(8max in a team - 18+ only) 

🍺 Bar & Snacks. 

🤩 Games 

👏🏼 We are thrilled to welcome our Quiz Master Guy Wickenden to our event. 

💰 All funds raised are for Rudyard Kipling PTFA 
Registered Charity number 1026027 
 

TIMES TABLES ROCKSTARS 'BATTLE OF THE BANDS' SPECIAL EASTER COMPETITION! 

We are delighted to announce that our special Easter holidays edition of TTRS 'Battle of the Bands' will start 

on today at 3.30pm. Children can practise their times tables over the holidays, and the competition will end 

at 6pm on Tuesday 22nd April. (There WON'T now be a TTRS competition starting today as previously 

advertised). 

Our fabulous PTFA are again offering a £10 Amazon voucher to the overall winner, and there will be runners-

up prizes too, plus certificates for the highest-scoring children and classes.  

A reminder of all the information you need: 

• Children should go to https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student and login using the 
following format:  

Example - Billy Smith 

Username: smibil     Password: (usual school password) 

• Only the FIRST 45 MINUTES of play per day will count towards the children's half term Battle of the 
Bands totals (they can, of course, practise more if they choose, and children in KS1 and Reception 
can continue using Numbots, although this won't count towards their score for this battle). 

• Children can use whichever level they want when playing TTRS - Jamming, Gig, Garage etc. The 
TTRS algorithm will automatically filter the times tables your child needs to work on. 

• All children are automatically entered into the tournament, so they can just start playing! 
• Just like the February half term competition, the live league table will be visible for children, so they 

can see how they're getting on! Certificates and prizes will be handed out in the first Friday assembly 
of Summer 1 (Friday 25th April) 

 

https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth/school/student


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Wescott Thursday will be Year 2. 
 

 
Thursday 24th April - Year 5 Seacole 

 

* Please make sure children bring in a change of old clothes for the session due to mud and messy activities. Thank You! 

 

Do you live or work in the Woodingdean area or 

regularly visit or travel through it? Exciting news 

for wildlife lovers. A proposal is underway to 

create a vibrant wildflower meadow along 

Warren Road featuring paths and a picnic area. 

It could become a beautiful space benefitting 

both wildlife and the community. We'd love to 

hear your thoughts and ideas! Share your 

feedback by clicking this survey link or scanning 

the QR code on the attached poster using your 

smartphone: 

 

http://bit.ly/meadowsurvey  

 

This survey is open until Friday 2nd May. Please 

share this to help us reach as many people as 

possible. Thank you for your support, 

Woodingdean Wilderness group. 

http://bit.ly/meadowsurvey


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 25 

Friday 4th LAST DAY OF TERM 

Friday 11th PTFA Grounds Day – YR1 Learning Garden Development (10am-3pm drop in) 

Tuesday 22nd INSET DAY 

Wednesday 23rd CHILDREN RETURN 

Thursday 24th Y1 Lewes Castle Trip 

Monday 28th Y2 Meet the teacher (2:45pm) 

Tuesday 29th Y3 Meet the teacher (2:45pm) 

Wednesday 30th Rec Meet the teacher (2:45pm) 

May 25 
Thursday 1st Y4 Meet the teacher (2:45pm) 

Saturday 3rd Children’s Parade 

Wednesday 7th Y5 Meet the teacher (2:45pm) 

Tuesday 20th World Bee Day (Bee/Nature dress up day) *Info to follow 

June 25 
July 25 
Saturday 5th Woodingdean Carnival at RKPS 

Monday 7th SPORTS DAY - Rec 9.30 am & Y1 & Y2 1.30pm 
 

Head of Key Stages 

Foundation – Ms A Smith 

Key Stage One – Mrs V Brewer 

Lower Key Stage Two – Mr N Wynne 

Upper Key Stage Two – Miss L Vaughan 

Dates for the Diary 

 And finally… 

Arbor Parent App 

Please make sure that when you are booking clubs, trips or 

ordering items, you complete the process by clicking 

through ALL stages. Bookings are not confirmed until ALL 

steps are completed in this process.  

All bookings for clubs and trips are held within the APP so 

you can remind yourself at any time.  

 

Not on App 

School Meals (ParentPay) 

 



 

 


